Research Council Minutes

September 16, 2003

Eighth Floor Board Room

Andy Holt Tower

3:30-5:00 P.M.

Attendees:  Gayle Baker, Micah Beck, Bill Blass, Thomas Burman, Billie Collier, Chris Cox, Wayne Davis, Bill Dockery, William Dunne, Arlene Garrison, Joanne Hall, Wes Hines, Heather Hirschfeld, Laura Jones, Thomas Klindt, Tom Ladd, Jon Levin, Carol Malkemus, Robert Moore, Faye Muly, Bonnie Ownley, Deanna Parker, Mary Rogge, Elizabeth Sutherland, Carol Tenopir, Rick Williams, Jeanine Williamson

Introduction:  Dr. Elizabeth Sutherland, Chair of the Research Council, welcomed everyone and introduced her co-chairs, Dr. Bill Blass and Dr. Bonnie Ownley.  

Committee Overview and Assignments: Dr. Sutherland introduced the chair of each standing committee and special panel and gave a brief overview of the committee responsibilities:


Policies and Procedures – Dr. Bill Hamel


Research Promotion and Education – Dr. Jan Musfeldt


Research Infrastructure – Dr. Bill Blass


Provost’s Research Awards – Dr. Mike Gant


SAFIF:  Summer Special Research Assistants –Dr. Arlene Garrison


SARIF:  Equipment and Infrastructure – Dr. Bill Blass


EPPE (Exhibit, Publication and Performance Expense) – Professor Gayle Baker


Centers Evaluation – Dr. Elizabeth Sutherland


Special Projects – Dr. Elizabeth Sutherland

Office of Research:  Dr. Billie Collier, Interim Associate Vice President for Research, emphasized the importance of the relationship between the Research Office and the Committees.  She introduced the attendees from the Office of Research:  Dr. Arlene Garrison, Assistant Vice President for Research; Mr. Bill Dockery, Communications Coordinator; Ms. Chris Cox, Director, Grants and Contracts; Ms Deanna Parker, Administrative Specialist.  Dr. Clifton Woods, Vice Provost, was unable to attend due to a Federal Relations Council Meeting in Nashville.  

Dr. Collier explained that compliance with state laws is requiring more rigorous justification.  For all noncompetitive purchases and subcontracts over $2K, additional forms that require additional signatures will be needed. Purchases between $2-50K must be handled through the purchasing office in the Business Office and require the signature of Ms. Sylvia Davis, Vice President for Administration and Finance. This process must be hand-carried to the Purchasing Department located on Middlebrook Pike.  The University is making efforts to exempt these items from these new rigorous guidelines.  The new form and instructions can be found at http://admin.tennessee.edu/iris/. A handout on the COGR addressed escalating costs over the past two years.  Federal Agencies cap administration cost at 28%. 

 Dr. Harry McDonald, Interim Vice President for Research, has received the high honor of being induced into the Royal Society of Britain in London, England next month.  

Information Technology Security Group: Robert Ridenour, Information Technology Security Officer, emphasized that a risk is assumed when one plugs into the Internet and with risk comes consequences.  Thus, the need for protection that comes through security.  The need for secure passwords was reiterated.  Security information can be found at security@utk.edu/orl.utk.edu/infoseo. Staff in IT Security can guide faculty in choosing and installing such additional protections as firewalls.

Ms. Denise Barlow, Director for Budget and Finance, will develop policies for additional faculty pay and F&A related to grants and contracts.  Mr. Ray Hamilton, Executive Director for Budget and Finance, stated that a chart would be posted on the web to show allowable expenses once they have been finalized.

Discussion Items

(
A handout entitled Research Council Charges from the Faculty Senate, 2003-2004

(
Plan to have specialists from NIH/NEH to present opportunity instruction

(
Many faculty, especially in the Humanities, are not aware of services offered by the 
Office of Research.

(
We need to develop a “white paper” that would define SARIF more clearly. In particular, 
criteria and review processes need clarification.

Old Business


None

New Business


Mary Rogge suggested that members of the Council glance at the revisions of the Faculty 
Handbook, particularly at the section of Chapter 2 that defines teaching, research, and 
service. The Faculty Affairs Committee has been redefined and an Ombudsman included 
in the process.
October 3 is the deadline for review of chapter one of the Handbook.

Adjourned

Meeting adjourned at 5:15

